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President’s Message 

“Pandemic positives” help us stay well 
By many, many measures, 2020 has been more than a trying year!  
But throughout Solana Beach, we also have found ways to stay positive and make 
the most of all of this bonus time at home.  

In my neighborhood, for example, Bruce Gresham and his band the Taquitos have been playing from his rooftop 
on Thursday evenings throughout the summer for friends and neighbors listening at appropriate social 
distances below. And my home and yard have never been more decluttered and well tended! 

Michele Stribling, President 

I asked our Board members to share their Pandemic positives. Here are some of their thoughts — and some 
important upcoming events: 

October 9: Many thanks to the League of Women Voters of 
North County San Diego, which will host an online session 
where we can ask questions about upcoming ballot issues 
on Oct. 9. See page 2 for important information about how to 
register for the event. 

October 12: We absolutely, positively want to thank Pizza 
Nova for hosting a fund-raising dining day for the Society. 
Just mention your membership when you dine there or order 
take-out on Columbus Day. The restaurant will share 25% of  
your bill with our organization (see page 3).  

And thank you, 2020-21 members, for supporting our Society.
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“My garden gets much more attention. I have been to the 
beach more often since March than in the past several 
years combined. I get to see my daughter and husband 
during the day- get to eat lunch out on our back deck.”  

Betsy Walcott, Membership Chair

“My craft skills have 
been inspired . . .  and 
expanded to include 
building an online store 
for our 2020 Holiday 
Boutique.” 

Lenore Dale, Treasurer

“I had the opportunity to contribute to a new 
book, “We Made San Diego: Latino 
Contributions in our Region,” featuring our 
own La Colonia de Eden Gardens. Join a 
free, virtual launch and  meet award-winning 
author Maria Garcia at noon October 1.  
Click the link below and go to Calendar of 
Events to register with the San Diego History 
Center. Book sales begin in mid October.” 

Lisa Montes, Historian, Museum Curator 

“We have become closer through it all. First Covid and then my two broken ankles, we are making it through 
it all together as a family. We all firmly believe in and support social distancing and wearing masks, so we 
have not been out and have not seen most of our family or been social. Our kids all phone home and we 
Facetime regularly. One of our sons, however, came for a month with his family. The parents worked from 
home while I supervised our  6 year old grandson's home Zoom schooling. It was a wonderful time for all of 
us to be together.” 

Pat Coad, Communications, Education Chair
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The League of Women Voter’s North County San Diego will provide a live Zoom Question and 
Answer session on 2020 General Election ballot measures on Friday, October 9th at 5:15 p.m.  

Did you know that there are 10 State propositions and a Measure S specific to Solana Beach on this year’s 
ballot? 

As a nonpartisan political organization whose mission is to encourage informed and active participation in 
government at all levels, providing critical voter services with community partners is especially important in 
an election year when significant policy matters will be decided.  As in years past, the Society is sponsoring 
this Question and Answer session for our members. Information about the session and how to register and 
participate also will be publicized in our local media so that non-members can participate. 

How to Participate 
1. View the League’s  prerecorded Pros and Cons presentation, a nonpartisan, unbiased summary of each 

state and local ballot initiative, the financial impact of the proposition, key supporters and opposition, and 
financial contributions made in support of or opposition to the measure. The full presentation is available 
now on the League’s You Tube channel. 

  http://bit.ly/LWVNCSD_YouTube 

2. Register for the Question and Answer Webinar and submit your question(s). Click the link below to 
register for the Solana Beach Civic & Historical Society webinar and submit questions.  

http://bit.ly/LWVNCSD_SBCHS 

Return to the above League of Women Voters webpage after registering if you'd like to submit a question for 
the presenters. You may submit questions even if you cannot attend the Zoom Q&A session.  

After registering, you will receive a confirmation email containing information about joining the webinar. 

3.     If you haven’t already, download Zoom to your smartphone, tablet or computer from the appropriate        
App Store for your device. 

4.     Join the Zoom session on Friday, Oct 9, 2020 • Time:  5:15 PM. During the live session, two 
presenters will be available to answer your pre-submitted questions. 

“Nonpartisan and unbiased” 
Join Live Zoom Q & A to Learn About Critical 2020 Ballot Issues

http://bit.ly/LWVNCSD_YouTube
http://bit.ly/LWVNCSD_YouTube
http://bit.ly/LWVNCSD_SBCHS
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Whet your appetite for lunch, happy hour or dinner at Pizza Nova, 945 Lomas Santa 
Fe Drive (next to Vons) on Monday, October 12th.   

The local restaurant is hosting a Solana Beach Civic & Historical Society dining day.  
Just tell your waiter that you are dining for the Society and Pizza Nova will share 25% 

of your bill with our organization! You can show this page, too. 

Thank you Pizza Nova for your community partnership! 

Hosts a SBC&HS Dining Day 
October 12, 11 a.m. to 9 p.m.

After 67 years, and having raised 
hundreds of thousands of dollars for the 
Society, a beloved tradition will prevail.  
With hundreds of items already filling 
craft rooms and storage boxes, our Craft 
Group got even busier. Members are 
cataloging their wares, staging photos 

and  building an online store scheduled to go live for four days, November 9 
through 12, at solanabeachcivicandhistoricalsociety.org.  

Our entire website has been updated and upgraded to support the online shop, 
where you can — as always— buy one-of-a-kind, handmade gifts using Pay Pal 
or a credit card. Items will be batched and packaged for each buyer. Purchases 
can be collected November 14 via “contact free” drive-through at the La 
Colonia Community Center.  Home deliveries to local-area addresses are 
available with a $10 donation to the SBC&HS Scholarship Fund. 

Here’s a sneak peek at just a few of the items  being listed, with detailed 
descriptions, for our e-commerce era! You’ll 
also be able to pre-order holiday poinsettia for 
December pick-up from the SeaWeeders. 

Get Ready for an Historic 2020 Virtual Holiday Boutique! 

http://solanabeachcivicandhistoricalsociety.org
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Solana Beach Civic & Historical Society is a non-profit 
charitable corporation 501 (c)(3) 

solanabeachhistoricalsociety@gmail.com 

2020-21 Executive Board
President.......................Michele Stribling 
Vice President...............Sandy Mills 
Treasurer................Lenore Dale, Holly Smith Jones 
Recording Secretary.....Kathleen Drummond 
Corresponding Sec’y....Cindi Clemons 
Committee Chairs
Civic Affairs..................Cindi Clemons 
Communication.............Pat Coad 
Crafts Group......Phyllis Schwartzlose, Pam Dalton 
Education......................Pat Coad 
Emeritus President.......Virginia Garland 
Hospitality....................Kathalijn Nelson, Wendy Abelmann 
Membership..................Betsy Walcott 
Museum Curator...........Lisa Montes 
Newsletter......................Kathleen Drummond 
Nominations..................JoJo Dodson Bogard 
Parliamentarian............Carol Childs 
Programs.......................Carol Childs 
Scrapbooks....................Nancy Gottfredson 
SeaWeeders....................Kathleen Drummond 
Website...........................Deyvid Diego

Welcome 2020-21*  Society Members! Thank you for your support . . .  

Kristi Becker, Lori Borowski, Asli Carom, Cindi and Dave Clemons, Pat and Gary Coad, Lenore Dale, Pam and Mike 
Dalton, Bob and Karen Dorney, Kathleen and Jim Drummond, Jewel and Jim Edson, Karin Esser, Maureen Finkelstein, 
Virginia and Bob Garland, Tom and Donna Golich, Irina and Erik Gronborg, Kelly Harless and Robert Glatts, Lesa 
Heebner and Donald Davis, Judy Hegenauer, Cynthia Hill, Michael Hogan, Laurie and Philip Klein, Sharon Klein, Lillian 
Leslie, Kevin Lustig and Monica Fernandez, Lois Martin, Amy McClenahan. Marilee McLean and Bob Hubbard, Sandy 
Mills, Rena C. Monge, Jane Morton, Betsy and Terry Penberth, Nancy Rech, Tracy and Debby Richmond, John and Linda 
Scales, Judy Schramm, Holly Smith-Jones, Nancy Sommerville, Michele and Frank Stribling, Trudy Synodis, Cathy Tyre, 
Betsy Walcott and Stephan Miller, Norman and Patricia Walker, Barry and Mary Walker, Chris and Sunday Wakeham, 
Helen Westcott, Jan Wier, Jane Wilkens

Lifetime Members 
Anne Ames, Rose Andrews, Jackie Barrett, Jolene Dodson Bogard, Marge Burton, Carol Childs and Peter House, Marion 
Dodson, EDCO Waste & Recycling Services, Ruby Edman, Robert and Nancy Gottfredson, Ana Maria, Chuck and Grace 
Cuccaro, Jim and Janie King, Eric and Suellen Lodge, Gilbert and Effie Lopez, Richard and Frances Moore, Kathalijn 
Nelson, Wally Oliver and Dave Roberts, Teresa and Raymond Rincon, Peter Schmid, Phyllis Schwartzlose 

*Dues collected starting each Spring for our July-September fiscal year.

Donate a Bag of Free Mulch for the Post Office 
On October 3, EDCO offers free mulch for self-load/self-haul at the annual bulky waste,  e-waste and 

paper-shredding event, 9 a.m. - noon at La Colonia Community Center. SeaWeeders will be there with bags 
for those who would like to donate mulch to fill in at the Post Office (limit of 3 cans/bags per vehicle).  

Then just drive your bag to the P. O. for donation drop-off in the south parking lot. 

Hey JoJo Productions student 
theater will present “The Lion, The 
Witch and The Wardrobe” on an 

outdoor stage on October 24th and 
October 25th. There are two shows 

each day, at 5 p.m. and 7 p.m. 
Email jojo@heyjojoproductions.com 

for more information.

mailto:jojo@heyjojoproductions.com?subject=Lion,%20Witch%20and%20Wardrobe
mailto:solanabeachhistoricalsociety@gmail.com
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